Park Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes
August 24, 2016
5:30 p.m.
The Centre Conference Room
Members Present:  Andrew Meggitt, Susan Wrasmann, Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas and Ken Kwantes 
Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, Mayor Lou Magdits and Tom Sager
1. Call to Order

· Mr. Jernigan called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.
2. Introduction of Board Members and Visitors
· All meeting attendees were asked to introduce themselves.
3. Mayor’s Expectations of the Park Advisory Commission.
· Mayor Magdits reviewed his expectations of the committee. He also reviewed the background of the parks budget.
· Mr. Jernigan reviewed the ordinance pertaining to the Park Advisory Commission.
4. Election of Officers

· Larry Thomas was elected Chairman.
· Ken Kwantes was elected Vice Chairman.
· Susan Wrasmann was elected Secretary.
· Board term limits were discussed.  Susan Wrasmann will serve a one-year term.  Ken Kwantes and Larry Thomas will serve two-year terms.  Andrew Meggitt and Sue Arnold will serve three-year terms.
· All officers will serve a one-year term in their positions.
5. Approval of Election of Officers

· A motion was made by Mr. Meggitt to approve the election of officers.

· Sue Arnold seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.  

6. Parks priority list

· Mr. Jernigan discussed the priority list created by staff and gave a background on the park budget.
· Park projects included in the 2016-17 budget: the resurfacing of the tennis courts; new playground equipment at Larry May Park and equipment replacement for the maintenance division.

· SplashZone projects included re-plastering and resealing the pool and fixing the leak.

· Outdoor Recreation projects for next year’s budget included the replacement of one scoreboard.

· Mr. Jernigan also added a new full time position had been included in the budget to help with fitness, aquatics and recreation.

7. Committee Comments

· Mr. Thomas asked about getting donations &/or sponsors so all of the scoreboards at Ber Juan could be replaced. He would also like to see the dugouts reconfigured at Ber Juan so players would enter and exit the dugout from the outfield side. He felt this would create a safer environment for teams.

· Mr. Thomas would also like up-to-date budget numbers presented at each meeting.

· Discussion was held concerning the condition of Ber Juan and Schuman lakes.

8. Citizen’s Comments
· Tom Sager wanted to discuss Buehler Park and the proposed dog park which could possibly be built in the park. Mr. Thomas asked Mr. Sager to come to the October meeting to discuss this topic.
9. Approval of the 2016-17 Budget

· A motion was made by Mr. Kwantes to support the 2016-17 Park budget as presented by staff with the committee recommendation it be approved by city council.
· Sue Arnold seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved.

10.  Next meeting

· The next Park Advisory Commission meeting will be held at 5:30 p.m. Wednesday, October 26.
11. Adjournment: Having no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.
Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  
